
Resort Village of Shields 
Monthly Council Highlights 

Meeting December 16, 2020 
  
  
(full minutes will be approved at  J​anuary 20/21​ Council Meeting and posted 
upon approval) 
  

ROADS 

● Mayor Larson has sent a letter to Reeve Olynik regarding a joint meeting between 
Shields and RM of Dundurn 

● Draft road maintenance agreements to be forwarded to RM for review 
● 2020 invoice for road maintenance received 

PERMITS/BYLAWS/POLICY 

● Bylaw #7/20 passed to regulate the operation and parking of vehicles and the use 
of the highways  

● Bylaw #6/20 passed to regulate the proceedings of Municipal Council and 
Council’s Committees 

● development permit #20/20 approved for back yard landscaping at 17 McCrimmon 
approved 

Seasonal Storage 
● non-seasonal items need to be removed 

● Dock permit granted for 5 Shortt Rd 
Loraas 2021 Agreement​​ ​for 2021 

●  to be signed with no increase to rates 

SUNTERRA SUBDIVISION DEVELOPMENTS 
● Amended Development & Servicing Agreement be forwarded to ​Sunterra 

Developments for review with Council prior to submission to solicitor for final draft 
preparation 

● Sunterra Subdivision Survey to be sent to the residents of Sunterra Subdivision​ 



● Invoices for culvert & lagoon levy (19 & 20) have been sent 

 
PROJECTS 

● Letter of support for last mile grant for fibre optics funding submitted 
● Munisoft 2021 Community Project Initiative grant application to be submitted for 

sport court furnishings 

 
EVENTS 

Christmas 

● Santa to visit 37 homes 
● 27 posts on bridge over ravine decorated. Random draw for prize to be made 

December 23/20 from registered participants 

Board of Revision 
● Deb Heidt appointed to the Board of Revision  
● Board members needed  

 

HUMAN RESOURCES 
● Job posting for Resort Villages of Shields and Thode Administrator to go out in 

January  

 

GRANTS 

• ​ICIP Grant application has been submitted 

 
COMMITTEES/MEETINGS/CONFERENCES 

● Joint initiative between the Hot Shop and the Village proposed for Feb 27/21 
Shields to submit a grant application to Prairie Central for Hot Shop ​work shop. 
(grant of $1000 approved to reduce participants’ fees) 

 
 
 



Golf  
● The golf course had a successful year exceeding budgeted ​revenues. Capital 

work was budgeted at $10,000. The actual amount needing to be ​transferred from 
the Golf Reserve is $6500  

● 2021 fees to remain at the same rate as 2020 

● Golf Committee proposed fund raiser for hole #6 discussed 

● tree nursery to be coordinated with green space committee 

 

Parks, Beach & Playground  
● Council approved the use of potable water for ​flooding rink. COVID regulations to 

be observed 
Fire  

● Bylaw #8/20 to enter into an agreement with Sask Public Safety Agency for Fire 
Dispatch Services passed 

Public Notice for Committee Appointments  
 

● list to be posted in January 

 

FINANCIAL 
● Monthly accounts in the amount of ​$95,881.61 ​approved for payment. 

 

NEXT REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING ​Wednesday, January 20/21​ at 6 pm 

  
Prepared December 27, 2029 



 


